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Apprenticeship Curriculum Committee Agenda 

5/19/25- Zoom 

Attendees: Brian Murphy, Training Director, San Jose Pipes, Local 393 
       Tim Myres, Training Director, Bay Area Sheet Metal Training Fund, Local 104 
       Chris Allen, Dean of Apprenticeship Programs, Foothill College 
      All agenda items were shared with the other programs for feedback and discussion. 
 
Agenda: 
 

- Welcome 
- Five GE Applications for AC Mechanic: New GE applications completed 
- APPT 121A: Basic Plumbing Service Skills: New Course COR completed 
- APPT 128I: Beginning Drawing & Design: New Course COR completed 
- JRYM New Course Proposals: 91 total for Cupertino Electric 
- JRYM 100: New Course COR has been completed. A request to fast-track this will be made for 

the Fall start. This is a course to help apprenticeship instructors receive their credential 
 

Action Items:  
 
        Discussion on the five GE Applications for AC Mechanic: 
 

- For the new GE Pattern to be implemented in Fall of 2025, new GE applications were created, 
and faculty worked closely with the training center for the following GE areas: 
Natural Sciences, Oral Communication, Quantitative Reasoning, Social Sciences, Lifelong 
Learning 
 
All GE applications were shared with all programs for feedback. 
 
Brian motioned for approval, and Tim seconded: GE applications were approved to move 
forward. 

 
- New Course: APPT 121A: Basic Plumbing Service Skills 
- New Course: APPT 128I: Beginning Drawing & Design 

Brian shared this will be a new program and these new courses will be a part of it. Stand 
Alone forms for these courses has been completed and a certificate application will come 
forward in the Fall. 
 
Tim motioned for approval, Brian seconded and these new COR’s were approved to move 
forward. 
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- Foothill College has partnered with Cupertino Electric for a non-credit pathway for their journey 
workers, 91 new course proposals were submitted an in the Fall, non-credit certificates will be 
created. 
Chris shared additional context regarding these new non-credit courses, and a non-credit 
certificate will be designed in the Fall. 
 

- JRYM 100: Tim reactivated the course, which is for current instructors to receive the required 
60-hour training for their credential. 
Chris will ask for this course to be fast-tracked if needed. This is a reactivation. 


